Minutes

Redvale Landfill
Community Liaison Committee Meeting
Held at the Redvale Landfill Office - Monday 19/10/2015 at 6.30pm

Site Tour: 6.30pm

Welcome: Deborah deWitte

Present: A.Vosper, R.Leinwand, D.Hardy, M.Kunzli, N.Donovan, M.Drury, M.Bradshaw,
K.Storie, R.Croker, R.Bailey, C.Wills

Apologies: S.Walker, B.Gibbs, B.Earwaker

Absent: R.Sorensen, J.McLean

Minutes & addendum of previous meeting circulated.

Matters arising:

Complaints section should read Auckland Council not Rodney Council and the contact is
Tim O’Brady.

Unusual early morning noise reported by R.Leinwand. Nothing could be identified
specific to Redvale activities.

Tree planting with the school students did not go ahead as not enough interest after the
original date was postponed because of bad weather.

C.Wills confirmed the reason for gate tied closed because of buffalo in the paddocks.
Addendum- B.Gibbs wants consistent unit (base line) of measurement reported.
A.Vosper confirmed airspace remaining available for refuse, daily and intermediate cover
as of 10" July 2015 was 8.59Mm”.

Correspondence Out: Addendum to the last minutes 02/10/15

Correspondence In: Email from B Gibbs regarding Addendum 02/10/15.

The figure of 9.01 Mm® provided in the addendum to the minutes includes
final capping materials. These figures will be reported annually to the
committee.



Operations report:

Disposal

A nZW section of haul road from existing has been formed and we are now filling off a
new pad at RL106

PH19 is complete, new pad has been formed and filling will start in November once
odour and litter control measures are in place.

The second wheel wash was commissioned on Friday. A few minor issues to sort but
will be up and running by end of this week.

First section of the road paving work has been laid on the top portion of the western
access from the current wheel wash up towards the Managed Fill. The area will be
trafficked for a period of time prior to the paving work being undertaken. A smaller
second portion will be completed when second wheel wash area is complete.

Managed Fill
Soils will start to come in next month so focus will return on covering eastern and
northern batters.

Site Development
Construction season for Cell 20 has begun and should be finished in January.

Energy

Noise barrier - Geotechnical work complete, building consent granted and tenders
returned. Completion should be by year end.

Noticeable improvement because of more surveys, with reports required monthly, better
quality odour control/mix of spray types and pin wells introduced.

Current noise control has the noise reflecting back into site.

Complaints circulated — see attached

Regulatory Issues:

N.Donovan reported the ponds down the side have been cleaned out and will be giving
extra attention to this area.

Road looks a lot better. There has been a lot of complaints regarding the water truck
washing the road on DF Hwy and suggested the use of a sweeper truck. A.VVosper
confirmed this has been and will again be organised thru NZTA for traffic management
and will be done in conjunction with the second wheelwash working 100%. There is
now more metal on the landfill roads which is helping.

To take control of the closest two transeptors.

Current issues:

Property

Hoof It Stables (Trotting organisation) are now in residence at the stables and sharing
access to the track and paddocks creating more community activity in the area.

DF Pony Club are using the Landfill meeting room on most months, along with their
new area on the northern landfill.

125 HB Rd house is now vacant and likely to be demolished. K.Storie reported seeing
vehicles parking close to the house in the evenings.

Generation noise update — Monitoring carried out to be attached to the next minutes.

Action

RB

AV



e  Time extension consent renewal update — Awaiting decision from Environment Court.
No submissions made on the Unitary Plan.

Other developments:
194 HB Rd subdivision - Nothing to report.

King Plantation - WM are exploring the possibility of installing some mountain bike
tracks in the King plantation area to encourage local children and adults into
biking/cycling. This is a theme getting significant attention at national, regional and
local levels with Bike On New Zealand Charitable Trust, whose registered charity’s
main objective is to enable all New Zealand children to ride a bike on a regular and
equal basis within school, through its national ‘Bikes in Schools’ programme.

Peer Review 45 presented by M.Drury

General business:

Leachate evaporator: WM are reviewing the timing of a replacement of the leachate evaporator.
WM had a good presence at the DF School Ag Day with recruitment advertising, with a quiz for
all to take part in and handling any landfill questions. Was suggested WM should be in a better
spot. M.Bradshaw is willing to suggest to the PTA of possible more suitable spot.

Website is ready but some teething issues as to where the CLC page should be in our WM site.

Minutes are not going out quick enough to members and in future will be circulated within two
weeks of each meeting.

M.Bradshaw reported an article in the Rodney Times about extra funding for community and
feels the state of the intersection where shops are, is an eye saw. Would be good to get the

council on board for general beautification, renewing kerbs and pathways etc., and a truck layby.

Perhaps the local community and WM would like to get involved.

Next meeting: Monday 30" November (Christmas function).

2016 meeting dates:

22 Feb (including site visit)
e 23 May

e 15Aug

e 17 Oct (including site visit)

Meeting Closed: 8.05pm
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